QEP Committee Minutes

Minutes

Monday, March 18, 2013
Hickory Hall Conference Room
I. Meeting convened at 1:35pm.  Agenda was approved (w/corrections).  Members present:  Mark Canada, Cherry Beasley, David Nikkel, Michael Alewine, Stewart Thomas, Liz Normandy, Polina Chemishanova, Sherry Edwards, Tim Ritter, Cynthia Miecznikowski (Absent: Anita Guynn, Anthony Curtis)

II. Old Business:

A. CFP for HOPES-sponsored online initiative for QEP faculty sent.  Proposals due by April 1.

B. March 21 (Thursday) 1:30-3:30 Waypoint webinar—two parts: creating rubrics; grading (will be recorded).

C. Transfer brochure “Writing Intensive Program Advising Guide” has been sent to some people—advising, transfer transitions, distance ed, etc. Another 500-600 color copies are needed. Liz will email pdf to committee members and interested parties (e.g. School of Business).
III. New Business: 

A. Discussed concerns about whether the writing requirement is a deterrent for new students, first-year or transfers, especially.  New language (from Liz) proposed for promotional materials to clarify that writing requirement does not mean additional coursework:  “These courses may be taken as part of the students overall plan of study.  They should not add additional hours to the students graduation requirements.” 
B. Chancellor/Provost are concerned that QEP might impede transfer enrollment.  David Nikkel noted that, as of fall 2011, new and transfer students have been required to take the QEP—per SACS.
C. Sherry Edwards proposed developing large WD courses writing for the social sciences, writing for the humanities, writing for the natural sciences—for transfer students who haven’t yet enrolled in a department; should be option in department of the major.

D. Need to find out whether students are leaving because of the QEP.
1. Cherry Beasley asked whether we are addressing the “right” issue/problem:  i.e., Is there something else going on? S
2. Stewart Thomas noted that the problem may be a planning/advising issue for those transfers with 60 hours between now and the time they graduate. Other transfers with 90 hours or less may have more trouble. Problem in Nursing is getting enough faculty to teach WE and WD courses. 
3. Other points of discussion:  WD early on would be more beneficial than a capstone course?  What about online and/or other accommodations—e.g., students who change catalogs?  Potential problem: transfers trying to enroll in late summer could find that all courses are taken.  This is not just a QEP problem, however.  
4. How about wait-listing?  (Doesn’t work with online classes in S of B. )

E. Proposal:  How might we add QEP courses in early fall when enrollment increases in late summer?
1. How many students are caught in this problem?

2. If we have more courses than projected at the start, how can it be that we are running out of spaces for transfers?

3. FSU and NCA&T may not have a writing intensive requirements. UNC-G even requires four courses (12).  But, transfers may not need to take all of those depending on how many credits they bring in.  ECU has not been approved yet.  Not all qep’s are grad req.  ECU number of courses in basic comp are two instead of three. 
4. Polina will find out how other UNC campuses handle transfers.
a. ECU—a writing course every year: split fyc to freshmen and sophomores; plus writing intensive in major. They still require 12 hours total. Beyond fresh and soph, it’s departmental.
b. They want to focus on those bigger, broader writing courses. (ECU will be having major pd.)
5. Cherry suggests that we find students who need just 16 semester hours each when they come in so that we can target those students.  Students at 60 hours have a much bigger selection of choices.  Use wait listing to help track those. 
6. We want more professional developmental—not less.  
7. Look at last three or four semesters for those who needed just two semesters to graduate—and figure out what those students may need to finish on time.  Some departments/majors may not have enough courses to fill the gap.
8. Need to find out where most of the transfers come from—those who still need min 30hrs (residence req).
9. David: Even for students who need 60 and come in at the last minute, can save seats to capture those who need them.
10. Elizabeth City State U—assessment model? (Liz) and ECU, too, for insights on assessments
11. Proposal to have a conference on transfers.

Meeting adjourned at 2:24pm(?)

Next meeting is scheduled for April 4, 1:30pm.

Submitted by Cynthia Miecznikowski
